
 
Funding Information for City of Madison Community Development Division For 

2013-2014 
 

CITY OF MADISON COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) 
CITY OF MADISON COMMUNITY RESOURCE PROGRAM 

 
The above funding sources have announced that in order to be eligible to apply for 2013-2014 
funding, agencies that have not received funding from the City of Madison Community 
Development Division (CDD) in the 2011-2012 Funding Process must complete and submit a 
Letter of Intent.  A letter must be submitted for each new program for which you intend to apply.  
The Letter of Intent information must be submitted on a prescribed form that can be obtained at 
www.cityofmadison.com/cdbg/fund2013  
 
Letters of Intent are due via email by 4:30, April 13, 2012.  Late letters will not be accepted.  New 
agencies who do not submit a Letter of Intent will not be eligible to apply for funding through the 
2013-2014 City of Madison CDD Funding Process.  Letters of Intent should be emailed to 
CDDapplications@cityofmadison.com  
 
Additional information may be obtained from the following City of Madison Community 
Development staff. 

City of Madison Community Development Division 
Mary Charnitz and Laura Noel / 266-6520 
Room 225, Madison Municipal Building 

215 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd. 
Madison, WI 53703 

Email: cdbg@cityofmadison.com 
Email: commserv@cityofmadison.com 

2013-2014 Community Development Program Goals and Priorities available at 
www.cityofmadison.com/cdbg  

2013-2014 Community Resources Program Goals and Priorities available at 
www.cityofmadison.com/commserv 

 
 

SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT TO THE CONSOLIDATED PLAN 2011 AND 2012 ACTION 
PLAN 

 
A copy of the City of Madison’s Substantial Amendments to the 2011 and 2012 Action Plans are 
available in the CD Division, 215 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd, Room 225, for review and comment. 
A copy is also available at the CDBG Office website: 
http://www.cityofmadison.com/cdbg/whatsnew.htm. The City of Madison was notified by HUD of 
the availability of an additional $49,075 for 2011 and $66,553 in 2012 Emergency Solutions Grant 
funds. A Substantial Amendment to the Annual Plan is required by HUD to notify the public how 
the additional federal funds are proposed to be obligated. 
 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR RAPID RE-HOUSING AND HOMELESS PREVENTION 
SERVICES 

 
A Draft Request for Proposals (RFP) will be available in the CD Division, 215 Martin Luther King 
Jr. Blvd, Room 225, for review and comment. A copy is also available at the CDBG Office 
website: http://www.cityofmadison.com/cdbg. Pending approval by the CDBG Committee at its 
4/5/12 meeting, the Final RFP will be posted on the website by 5/21/12. The City will contract with 
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one or more non-profit provider(s) to provide financial assistance and housing stabilization 
services to persons who meet HUD’s definition of homeless and at-risk of homelessness. A total 
of $121,645 will be available for this purpose. 
 
Additional information on both the Substantial Amendment and the RFP may be obtained from 
the following City of Madison Community Development staff. 
 

City of Madison Community Development Division 
Sue Wallinger/ 261-9148 

Room 225, Madison Municipal Building 
215 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd. 

Madison, WI 53703 
Email: cdbg@cityofmadison.com 
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